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Our Staff… 

Daniel Cash 
    Senior Pastor 

Joyce Crowder 
    Minister of Music 

July Update 
 

Preaching: 

 July 1 –  Rev. Jon Carlstrom – Former FBC senior pastor and leader in the Columbus 
   faith community. 
 

 July 8 –  Rev. Meg Biddle – Former FBC member and current pastor in Carlinville, IL. 

 July 15 –  Reilly Jones, Ro Whittington, and Kip Wright - Current FBC members sharing  
   personal perspectives on “Framing a New Picture of Ministry.” 

 July 22 –  Pastor Krymen Rea – Grew up at FBC and is currently working on her M. Div.  
   degree at Christian Theological Seminary. 

 July 29 –  Dr. William Griffith – Former FBC senior pastor and currently active participant  
   in the life of the church. 
 

Second Hour Electives: 

 July 1 –  Through Different Frames – An interview between Larry Mayfield and  
   Rev. Jon/Jan Carlstrom 

 July 22 & 29 – Christianity Expressed through Art - Led by Regional Minister Phyllis  
   Goodyear, we will explore how art has served as both a means of interpreting  
   and experiencing the sacred. 
 

Photo Challenge: 

 The theme for July is “The Wonder of God in Creation.” Continue to snap pictures and send  
 them to fbcphotos47@gmail.com or post to Facebook or Instagram. 
 
 

Continue to pray for Pastor Dan and his family as they experience the Sabbatical Summer. 

Sabbatical Summer 2018 

Live Streaming available for Sunday Services 

♦ To view on your PC go to http://www.sundaystreams.com/go/fbccolumbus or access through the link on 
our web page: fbccolumbus.org/WP/sermons. 

♦ To view on your cell phone or tablet from the App Store or Google Play, Download: Sundaystreams, 
Login: fbccolumbus 



Adult Elective Opportunity – 2nd Hour 

July 22 & 29 

“Christianity Expressed Through Art” 

Come and explore how art has served as both a means of interpreting and experiencing the sacred. 
Two sessions led by Ms. Phyllis Goodyear, Regional Minister, ABC of Indiana/Kentucky. 

Photo Preservation Workshop 

     July 21 ~ 9:30-11:00 a.m. 
 

Family records, especially photographs, are an invaluable 
source of information. Caring for them can be a challenge for 
any family historian. In this workshop, Tamara Hemmerlein, 
Director of Local History Services at the Indiana Historical 
Society, will present, “Preserving Your Family History: Caring 
for Family Documents and Photographs,” in Fellowship Hall. In 
this free workshop, attendees will learn simple, effective 
techniques for preserving and handling family documents and 
photographs while still keeping them accessible for research 
and display. 
 

Tamara has spent the past 20 years working in and with small 
to medium local history organizations. Her areas of expertise 

are institutional planning and collections stewardship. Tamara has experience in preserving and 
exhibiting all kinds of documents and photographs. 

  1. ~ Deanna Glick 

  6. ~ Steve Briggs, Gavin Frady 

  7. ~ Lucy Cash 

11. ~ Sharon Green 

12. ~ Mary Greene, Diane Ginn 

14. ~ Grace Marshall, Dave Stehouwer, Norman Fox  

18. ~ Carl Williams, Homer Ford  

20. ~ Lianne Wright 

21. ~ Ruby Cunningham 

22. ~ Evie Vogelpohl 

23. ~ Ravynn Fulkerson, Katie Emmert 

24. ~ John Stafford, Joe Hamon 

28. ~ Liz Lipson, Alice Richmond 

29. ~ Jane Seal 

30. ~ Allen Rea, Georgana Lowman 

31. ~ Steve Pool 

If your name does not appear on the Birthday List and you  

wish to be included, please call or email the church office. 

July Birthdays 

2ND QUARTER BUSINESS MEETING 
SUN., JULY 15—10:45 a.m.—FOLLOWING WORSHIP  



        Pastoral Care Team for July 

July 1—Paul & Carol Poe 

July 8—Kerry & Alice Richmond 

July 15—Ron & Peggy Lane 

July 22—Daryl & Dot McMath  

July 29—Tim & Paula Pickup 

AUGUST COMMUNION 
SANCTUARY SERVERS:         HOMEBOUND SERVERS: 
Jim Bokelman        Teresa Arbuckle  
Cliff & Sue Putterill       Charlotte Oestreicher 
Bill & Carolyn Baker       Carol Poe 
Wayne Lovelace        Janet Bailey 
Frank Eldridge        Susan Carter 
Linda Foster 
Nathan Patrick 
 

COMMUNION PREPARATION: Kip & Lianne Wright  

CLEAN UP:  Wayne Lovelace, Linda Foster, Nathan Patrick, David Emmert  

JULY COMMUNION  
SANCTUARY SERVERS:         HOMEBOUND SERVERS: 
Daryl McMath        Janet Bailey 
Joe Hamon        Grace Marshall 
David Emmert        Larry & Susan Carter 
Dick Miller        Randy & Jeannie Wheeler 
John McKay 
Molly Nelson 
Ron Lane 
Keith & Teresa Arbuckle 
 

COMMUNION PREPARATION:  Bill & Carolyn Baker 
 

CLEAN-UP:  Marian Miller, Molly Nelson, Ron Lane, John McKay 

July 1—Kim Hamon Aug. 5—Mike Compton 

July 8—Judy Rhude Aug. 12—Joyce Briggs 

July 15—Sharon Fulkerson Aug. 19—Kim Hamon 

July 22—Roberta Walls Aug. 26—Judy Rhude 

July 29—Forest Daugherty  

    EMERGENCY RESPONDER SCHEDULE 

The MessengerThe MessengerThe MessengerThe Messenger    

July 2018 

Published Monthly                 

First Baptist Church                    

3300 Fairlawn Dr  

Columbus, IN 47203 

Issue No. 7 

If you know of a member 
of the church that is 
home bound, and not 
currently receiving home 
bound communion and 
may like to receive it, 
please let the church 
office know and the 
communion team will 
make contact with them. 

Anyone who would like to assist with communion, please contact Sue Putterill, 812-350-0357. 



SERVING IN THE NURSERY THIS MONTH:  

July 1 

Nursery Worship—Sue Hoffman 

Toddlers Worship—Kayla Jones  

Nursery Sunday School—Paulette McClintock 

Toddlers Sunday School— 
 

July 8 

Nursery Worship—Sharon Fulkerson 

Toddlers Worship—Carol Poe & Charlotte Oestreicher 

Nursery Sunday School—Sue Hoffman 

Toddlers Sunday School—Judy Alexander & Susan Carter  
 

July 15 

Nursery Worship—Deborah, Emily & Molly Nelson 

Toddlers Worship— 

Nursery Sunday School—Teresa Arbuckle 

Toddlers Sunday School— 
 

July 22 

Nursery Worship—Heidi & Reilly Jones 

Toddlers Worship— 

Nursery Sunday School—Jennifer & Anna Kelley 

Toddlers Sunday School— 
 

July 29 

Nursery Worship—Linda Reid 

Toddlers Worship— 

Nursery Sunday School—Judy Rhude 

Toddlers Sunday School— 

On the last Sunday of each month, youth & children are invited to join us  
for Coffee Fellowship following Worship. 

 Children’s Church – Holy Moly 
                 Teacher   

 Sunday School – Whirl Classroom 
          Pre K – 6th Teacher 

July 1 No CW Anita Yancey 

July 8 Marcia Cheek Beth Caldwell 

July 15 Lori Cash/Sub Joe Hamon 

July 22 Linda Reid Stephanie Olson 

July 29 Carolyn Poole No SS 

FBC Elementary Teacher Schedule 



          Music Ministry 

              Music Worship Leaders for July 

Opening Song Team - Lianne & Kip Wright, Anna Kelley & Molly Nelson 
 

July 1 - Vocal Ensemble 

July 8 - Vocal Trio and Matt Hamon (4 hands & 2 pianos) 

July 15 - Jerald Hatton 

July 22 - Krymen Rea & Family 

July 29 - Vocal Ensemble and Drew Wright 

This year we have 15 persons going to The Conference for Church Musicians 
July 15-21, 2018 in Green Lake, Wisconsin. A few will leave early to help set 
up and host the event. Please be in prayer for our musicians as they are 

challenged to learn new skills, make and renew friendships, worship and praise 

together, share experiences from home, etc. There are 8 divisions of study 

at the conference and everyone is able to move back and forth between these 

groups: Adult Choir, Handbells, Organ, Worship, Children Choir, Youth Choir, 

Piano and Instrumental (Orchestra and Ensembles).  



 

Healthy Living Tips 

                Hepatitis Awareness 
 
July 28th is World Hepatitis Awareness Day.   
 

Hepatitis is an inflammation of the liver, most commonly caused by a viral infection. There are five main 
hepatitis viruses, referred to as types A, B, C, D and E. These five types are of greatest concern because 
of the burden of illness and death they cause and the potential for outbreaks and epidemic spread. 
 

Chronic hepatitis B and C are life-threatening, infectious diseases that cause serious liver damage, 
cancer, and premature death. More than 300 million people are infected with the hepatitis B virus or the 
hepatitis C virus. 
 

Hepatitis B and C are silent epidemics, hitting children and marginalized populations the hardest which 
include people who inject drugs, Indigenous Peoples, prisoners, men who have sex with men, migrants 
and people living with HIV/AIDs. 
 

Globally, 90% of people living with hepatitis B and 80% living with hepatitis C are unaware they are living 
with the disease, resulting in the real possibility of developing fatal liver disease or liver cancer at some 
point in their lives and in some cases, unknowingly transmitting the infection to others. 
 

With the availability of effective vaccines and treatments for hepatitis B and a cure for hepatitis C, the 
elimination of viral hepatitis is achievable, but greater awareness and understanding of the disease and 
the risks is a must, as is access to cheaper diagnostics and treatment. 

 Thank you to the First Baptist Family for the prayers, cards and 
calls during our recent loss. Also to Pastor Dan for the service  and to 
everyone for the funeral lunch. Thank you to all that donated to the 
FBC Foundation and Hospice.  
 

       The Opal Lovelace Family 

  I would like to thank the Foundation for awarding me 
one of the scholarships. This will be very helpful with the cost 
of tuition at Judson this fall. I would also like to thank all the 
FBC church family for all the love, support, prayers, and 
encouragement over the years.  God Bless! 
 

    Matthew Hamon 

 We want to thank each of you who 
called, sent cards, and prayed for us during 
Jim’s illness and passing. Your kindness gave 
us strength and comfort. 
    

  Sincerely, 
       Nancy, Mike & Christy Wagner 

 Thank you to all who helped to make the quilt show 
possible. It was a privilege to share my work with all of you 
and to be surrounded by so many willing and helpful friends.  
The viewers' choice was the “Taupe Quilt” with the 
“Tablecloth Quilt” coming in a close second. The silent 
auction quilt raised $850 for Missionary Aviation Fellowship. 
 

    Lois Griffith 



 

Dive-In Movie Night for grades 1-6!   
 

Calling all kids, grades 1-6! Join us on July 27 at the 
Caldwell’s pool for swimming, dinner, and a “dive-in” movie! 
We’ll gather around 5:30 p.m., swim for a bit, grill some hot 
dogs for dinner, jump back in the pool, lay on our rafts and 
start a movie around 8:30 p.m.!  Here’s what you need to do: 
 

Bring a friend, at least one parent (or grandparent), a towel, 
maybe some dry clothes, and get ready for some fun! 
 

July 27, 5:30-10:00 p.m. at Jeff and Beth Caldwell’s house, 12274 Otter Creek Lane. Hope you 
can join us! Contact Jeff or Beth if you have any questions!  
 

Please RSVP to bethcaldwell1@gmail.com and let us know how many kids and adults will be 
coming! 

 

Once again this year the Christian Education Ministry is 
encouraging children and youth of our congregation to prayerfully 
consider attending a few days or week of camp. We have an 
affiliation with three different camps in Indiana each of which 
offers solid Christian camping experiences.   
 

Indian Creek Baptist Camp located near Bedford; Southeastern 
Baptist Youth Camp near Westport; and Tippecanoe Baptist 
Camp in N. Webster. Information about these camps can be 
found on the following websites: www.campindiancreek.com; 
www.camptippy.org; and www.westportcamp.com. 

 

FBC is happy to provide camp scholarships to children who are regular participants in our congregation 
for ½ the registration fee. If you plan to attend camp and wish to receive the church’s scholarship funds, 
please do the following:  
 

• Complete and send your camp registration direct to the camp of your choice, including deposit fee.  

• Make a copy of that registration form and turn it in to the church office by giving it to Laura or placing 

it in the Christian Education Ministry mailbox in the copy room. This will insure that the church sends 
its portion of the registration fee to the camp in a timely fashion. 

 

• Pay the remainder of your camp balance to the camp as per their instructions.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact the church office.   

Watkins Family Scholarship 

Want to go to Indian Creek Church Camp but need some help financially? The Watkins Family 
Scholarship is for you! The scholarship was set up to help kids wanting to go to Indian 
Creek. Full and partial scholarships are available. All you need to do is go to the church office 
and fill out the application! Don’t let another Summer go by without going to church camp. This 
scholarship is not limited to youth/children from FBC.  



 

The Sweet Potatoes come out of Southern California to dish up their  

own unique blend of country, folk, and homespun Americana music. 

Their fun and folksy music has a back porch charm all of its own. 
 

This is a free community event! 



Service:   Sunday Morning: Worship 9:30 am, Sunday School 10:45 am 
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The Body of Christ Prays ForOHome Bound Members: Betty Euler, Roselyn Hoff. Also remember: K.M. George, Corbie Snyder, 
Dick Crowley, Sharon Semer, Allen Rea, Cecil & Linda Workman, Mary Garten, Anna DeHaven, Bonnie McKay, Carl & Nancy 
Williams, Marcia Battle, Alvin Arbuckle, Helen Murdock. 

Looking Ahead… 

Wednesday, July 4—Church Office Closed 
Tuesday, July 10—Church Council (7:00 pm) 
Wednesday, July 11—Four Seasons Mending (9:00 am) 
Sunday, July 15—Newsletter Deadline 
Sunday, July 15—2nd Quarter Business Meeting (10:45 am) 
Sunday, July 15—5K Planning Team (11:45 AM) 
Sunday, July 15-21—Green Lake Music Conference  
Saturday, July 21—Photo Preservation Workshop (9:30-11:00 am) 
Sunday, July 22—Blood Pressure Screening (before/after worship) 
Sunday, July 22—2nd Hour Elective: “Christianity Expressed Through Art” (10:45 am) 
Sunday July 22—The Sweet Potatoes Concert (6:00 pm) 
Sunday, July 29—Coffee Fellowship (hosted by Church Council) 
Sunday, July 29—2nd Hour Elective: “Christianity Expressed Through Art” (Part 2) (10:45 am) 
Sunday, July 29—5K Planning Team (11:45 am) 


